<Your letterhead>

Dear Patient,
As you may know, the new health reform law—the Affordable Care Act (ACA)—has created new opportunities for health insurance coverage. Along with these opportunities have come challenges, some related to the ACA and others as a result of how individual health insurance contracts work.  

What does this mean to you?
Starting in 2014, most individual policies must offer new benefits and protections.  As a result, many health insurance plans that did not meet these new requirements were cancelled or changed. The American Medical Association and I want you to be able to be cared for by the physicians you choose.  

For a variety of reasons, however, many health insurance plans are now eliminating doctors and hospitals from their provider networks and limiting your choice of “in-network” physicians and hospitals. If you obtain services from an “out-of-network” physician or hospital, your out-of-pocket costs could be significant. 

What do you need to do?

To ensure that I am in your approved network of providers, please check with my office manager at "phone number/email address." You should also check to see if the hospital(s) where I have practice privileges is in-network. We are concerned that with the new narrowed networks your out-of-pocket costs could be much higher, so please let us help you make certain you are in a plan where that will not occur. If I am not in the approved network of providers for your new insurance plan, I will be happy to continue to see you in my practice. However, your out-of-pocket costs for covered services could be significantly higher because your health plan will pay less for office visits and procedures. It is very important that you check with your health plan about your cost-sharing requirements and become familiar with our office’s payment policies.  

If you require referral to a specialist, you need to check with your health insurance plan to see if that specialist is “in network.” If the specialist is “out-of-network,” check with your health plan and the plan’s provider directory about specialists who are “in network” so that you do not incur higher costs when you need the services of a specialist. Feel free to bring in a list of in-network specialists to see if there are any we would recommend.

Please do not hesitate to contact my office staff if you have any questions. Best wishes for your continued good health.

Sincerely,

<Your signature here>
